Dairyland Driving Club 

 Board of Directors Meeting

November 9, 2010

Licht residence

In attendance:  Roger Houk, Loren Gettelman, Debi Radtke, Jane Licht

Absent:  Sheri Haviza, Nancy Nelson, Myrna Rhinehart, Jennifer Thompson

 There being no quorum, president Roger Houk called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM as a special meeting.  (Jennifer Thompson had planned to attend but was on call and unable to make the meeting at the last minute.)

There was no Secretary’s Report and no Treasurer’s Report.

Fun Show.  Debi Radtke investigated a number of facilities, such as Waukesha Fairgrounds, West 20, Kettle Moraine Ranch, and felt that the Walworth County Fairgrounds was the best for our needs so far.  They charge $450 per day plus $100 for utilities and manure clean-up.  This is comparable to the other facilities.  The have 96 stalls in one barn and another 79 in another and charge $13 per stall.  They have an indoor and outdoor arena.  We could possibly use the track to create a cross country course.  Debi suggested asking the members at the annual meeting if they want a DDC Fun Day and if they would participate.  The board members decided that June 12, 2011 would be a good date for a Fun Show.

Safety Clinic.  Debi suggested that it would be good to hold the clinic closer to Milwaukee to draw from that area of the state for a change.  Loren said that the Lake Field stable at Cedarburg would be a good location for our 2011 Safety Clinic.  The Safety Clinic will be held May 7, 2011, which is the first Saturday of the month.

 New Board Member.  Since Sheri decided not to run again for the DDC Board of Directors, we need to get at least one candidate.  Roger, Loren and Nancy are willing to run again for another 2-year term.  Roger will contact some members to determine their interest.  He will do so soon so that the bio of this person (or persons) can be put in the November Coachman.

New Business.  Sleigh ride Drive.  Roger said that Bonnie Denko invited members to attend a sleigh ride party on her farm near Burlington, Wisconsin.  She has lots of trails that are groomed all year around.  Loren said that the 2010 Coggins papers should be good through January 31, 2011.  Roger said we would have to deal with Coggins and insurance issues to have this sleigh ride, but it would be good to do.

Annual Meeting.  Roger said our annual meeting is scheduled for January 23, 2011 at the McFarland Municipal Center.  Some items that should be on our agenda are whether the club wants a Fun Show, whether they want to change the method of accessing the Coachman on the DDC website, and elections.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Licht

Acting Secretary

 
